
UPCOMING MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
 
• Oct 4, Dave Melendy Blood Drive, 1:00-5:30, 

Vet’s Hall. 

• Oct 5-6, District Conference, Bakersfield! 

• Oct 9, VIVA Meeting, 5:00 at Roger & Sue’s 

• Oct 10, Chamber Mixer at Core Care 

• Oct 19, International Meeting at 11:00 at San 
Simeon Beach B&G 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS :  
• Oct 5, Dark Skies Initiative, Claudia Harmon at 

the Lodge 

• Oct 12, Honor Flights, at the Lodge. 

• Oct 19, Mobile Library in San Miguel de 
Allende, Bruce & Jane Howard and a visit from 
Julius Achon 

• Oct 26, Community Service, Miguel Sandoval 

• Nov 2, VIVA Prep 

BASIC EDUCATION & LITERACY MONTH       SEPTEMBER 28, 2018 

Next Week’s Greeter This Week’s Greeter 

Reporter Photographer 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry, greeted us with 
“Happy Friday”.  Welcome to the Best Rotary Club in the 
World!  
Flag Salute:    Gerry Porter  led us in the 
“Pledge of Allegiance” 

 
Song:  Ron led us in This Is My Country 

 
Invocation:   Donna Crocker quoted Al-

bert Schweitzer, “A man is truly ethical only when he 
obeys the compulsion to help all life which he is able to 
assist and shrinks from injuring anything that lives.”  

 
Lucky Buck:  Bob Kasper won the Lucky Buck 
and donated the proceeds to Polio. 

Mike Griffin Sue Robinson 

Dennis Rightmer Ooops 

          ON THE MENU  
 

SPAGHETTI 
 

Reminder, if you will not be at Fri-
day’s meeting, are bringing a guest, 

or want a salad (or normally get 
salad but want the regular meal) let 
Sue know by 8:59 a.m. on Friday by 

Phone:   927-2597,   
Text:  748-2175 or  

Email: sueincambria@gmail.com. 

AT THE LODGE 



President’s Messages &  
Announcements 

 

 

 

 

THERE ARE JUST 33 DAYS    
TIL VIVA! 

Sue Robinson reminded us of the im-
portance of the Grand Raffle.  A num-
ber of club members are unable to buy 
or sell their tickets so other club mem-
bers are badly needed to help sell addi-
tional tickets to make up for that.  See 
Sue O. or Sue R. if you can take more 
tickets.  If you have sold tickets, please 
turn the money in a.s.a.p. to Sue O. 

Bob Kasper asked for people to donate 
things like limo rides, hotel rooms, din-
ners that could be packaged with live 
auction items. 

Julie Jenkins          
requested that silent 
auction donation 
forms be given to her 
a.s.a.p. so the items can be placed on 
the website.  We are way behind last 
year especially gift certificates.   
 
Linda Sherman said that dinner tickets 
can be purchased on-line at https://
www.auctria.com/Az/9c479ffa-ac8b-
406b-86e6-b1cd7313613a/Event/
Index?page=9a561957-53a7-4d69-a4d4
-c4dd2844cc67&initial_state=~() 
 or at our Friday meetings.   
 

President Roger welcomed us and, after telling us another of 
his lame jokes, asked if there were any guests:  Sue O. 
introduced her guests Elfi Koehle and Janis Hudler.  We were 
also joined by former club member, Dan Balfe and Andrew 
Boyd Goodrich. 

The Prez announced that he would be attending the 
District Conference next Friday so will be missing 
lunch.  He has asked Gerry Porter to fill in for him. 

Gerry Porter announced that Julius Achon, 
Ugandan Olympic Runner, author and 
humanitarian, will be at our meeting on 
October 19.  There will also be a VIP 
Reception and book signing on Oct. 18 at the 
Freemont Theatre and a Meet & Run on Oct. 
20 at Rancho El Chorro Conference Center 
beginning at 10:30.  See page 5 for more 
information.   He also told us that the International Committee 
will be sponsoring 10 CUHS students to the Freemont. 

Nancy McKarney‘s Member Factoids:  
Donna Crocker was born in CA, was a 
teacher and has been on TV a number of 
times.  While at USC she participated in 
“Man at the Top” interviews and appeared 
in Hollywood Squares! 

Pres. Roger announced that there will be a Master PRLS 
Weekend in Oxnard October 26-28.  If you see yourself 
becoming a leader in Rotary, this is a great class to attend. 

Sue Robinson told us that Otis Archie has become the latest 
sponsor of the Festival of Trees, Wreaths and More.  Thank you 
Otis!  The more sponsors we get, the more we will be able 
share with the participating non-profits.  She also announced 
that we have had 20 trees (or wreaths) submitted for the event 
so, due to room constraints, we cannot accept anymore.   

Sue also reminded us that the next Dave Melendy Blood Drive 
will be held on Thursday, Oct. 4 from 1:00—5:30 at the Vet’s 
Hall.  Sue asked for someone to help set up and take down the 
tables.  Please let Sue know if you can be at the Vet’s Hall at 
12:45 to set up a few tables and/or at 5:30 to take down the 
tables.  Help would be very much appreciated as the tables are 
a bit too heavy for one old lady to handle herself. 



The Fine Master  

Presentation:   THREE TRUTHS AND A LIE 

Member Birthdays:  Shari Long (9/11); Vera Wallen (9/23); 
Roger Robinson (9/9); Otis Archie (9/13) 

Wedding Anniversaries:  Monty & Julia Rice (9/16) 29 
years; Philip & Carmen Sullivan (9/28) 5 years 

Club Anniversaries:  Roger Robinson, 8 years  (Sep 10).   

Today President Roger introduced a new game that, hopefully will help us get to know each other better.  Three 
club members were selected and they will each told us four things about themselves.  One of those four things 
was be a lie and it was up to everyone to decide which was truth and which was fiction. 

Cynthia Woodruff-Neer:   #1:  I was born on the 8th day of the 8th month and weighed 8 lbs., 8 oz. 

          #2:  I was a competitive ice skater and at 16 became a paid professional ice skater. 

          #3:  After high school I became an exchange student and lived on a pig farm in  
           Sweden with 1200 pigs. 

          #4:  I worked for 30 years as an attorney, some of that time with Alpine Electronics.  
           During my time with Alpine, I travelled to China 20 times. 

Sue Oberholtzer:  #1:  In the 6th grade we were asked to sell 6 oz bars of World’s Famous Chocolate 
            bars.  My parents regularly went to a pub on Friday nights and I sometimes  
            tagged along.  I sold 85 chocolate bars to inebriated pub goers and was  
            proclaimed Chocolate Salesman Champion for which I was awarded a 2 pound 
            chocolate bar. 

    #2:  In Jr. High students were asked to bring in items for a bake sale.  My friend and I 
           decided to make candy bars by melting tootsie rolls and adding X-Lax and hot 
           pepper and wrapping them in waxed paper.  The next day, during 2nd period 
           English, 2 boys came to class bragging that they stole candy from the lunch  
           room.  Yes, it was the candy made by me and my friend.  They boys passed the 
           candy out to everyone in the class and I am sure you can imagine what  
           happened next! 

    #3:  In 1982 in Austin, Tx, my son Miles entered me into a stand up comedian  
           competition at a local Comedy Club.  I was really nervous about it but I went  
           and it was a lot of fun.  I ended up coming in 2nd in the Pun-Off contest.  No pun 
           intended. 

             Continued…….. 

Sheriff’s Report 
Sheriff Dick did not catch anyone 
without a pin. 



Presentation:   THREE TRUTHS AND A LIE, continued 

Sue Oberholtzer (continued) #4:  While stationed in Okinawa, my fighter pilot husband fitted me out with a flight suit and oxygen 
            mask for a “burner bust” in an F105 fighter jet.  A burner bust is when the plane takes off but 
            then lands again right away after the drag chute deploys).  After putting me in the back seat, he 
            started to take the plane off and deployed the chute to slow the plane down.  The plane blew a 
            tire on landing and he was busted for having a civilian in the back seat (a no-no). 

Roger Robinson   #1:  In 1959, while at University of Illinois, I was selected as Editor-in-Chief of the school yearbook. 

    #2:  In 1964, while competing with the US Para Olympics Team, I met Crown Prince Akihito, son of 
            Emperor Hirohito of Japan, and his wife, Princess Michiko and had my picture taken shaking  
            his hand.  Crown Prince Akihito became Emperor of Japan in January 1989. 

    #3:  In 1984, in celebration of completing my Masters Degree at Pepperdine, my wife treated me to a 
            weekend at Pebble Beach where I played a round of golf.  I won’t disclose my score but I can  
            proudly say that I had a par 4 on the 15th hole. 

    #4:  In 1989 I attended an airline conference in Berlin.  While there, the Berlin Wall came down and 
            we were able to walk across the border into East Berlin. 

 

We will be doing this again on November 30.  If you would like to participate, let Sue know.  In the meantime, were you able to guess 
which of the statements were the “lies”?  Drum Roll please….. 

Cynthia has never been to China. 

Sue O. did not win the Pun-Off Contest but her son did. 

Roger was never the yearbook editor. 





ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 
     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 
established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 
the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 
Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 
Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 
also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 
and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 
nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 
Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 
Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 
Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 
   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 
   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 
Mike Griffin, Director 
Bruce Howard, Director 
Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 
3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 
Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 
If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 
Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 
the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 
President:  Roger Robinson 
President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Vice/Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 
Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

International:  Gerry Porter 
Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Youth Services:  Richard Torcia 
Membership Chair:  Nancy McKarney 

TRF Chair:  Dennis White 

  
 

Polio Chair:  Bob Putney 
Public Relations:  Otis Archie      

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 
Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Program Chair:  Janet Meyers 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 
Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 
Club Exec. Secretary:  Bob Putney 

  

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 






